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 Archaeology at the site of the Grave of Harriet Serena Byard 
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      uring the landscaping activities and grave marker restoration  activities of late 2014, some interesting archaeological 
artifacts emerged. A large iron object was  seen to be located about three feet deep by the grave marker of Harriet Serena Byard 
and some other artifacts also were recovered. Fragments of what appears to be a late nineteenth/early twentieth century glass 
goblet, a small  sherd of ironstone earthenware, and several pieces of oyster shells were identified  during the resetting  of the 
grave marker. It was then decided to excavate the large iron object and  determine its true significance. Dr. Christopher Barton and 
Dr. David Orr excavated  the area around the iron object and identified it as  a fully preserved section  of an ornamental iron gate, 
once part of a an  iron fence which probably  surrounded the Byard grave site (see photograph below). Additionally, another glass 
goblet was discovered, this specimen seemed to be of twentieth century date. 

� What does this  mean and how should we proceed? It was decided that Orr and Barton will return sometime during the 
Spring of 2015 and fully excavate the fence section. Preliminary interpretations indicate that the cemetery was still actively used in 
the first quarter of the twentieth century. A fuller interpretation will be produced following the 2015 planned excavations.
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